Jonathan Dixon

From:

Gemma Newsham < gemma.newsham@opusenergy.com>

Sent:

16 June 2016 14:19 Jonathan Dixon

To: Subject:

RESPONSE: Project Nexus: consultation on options for successful implementation

[OFFICIAL]

Importance:

High

Dear Jon,

Further to the recent request for a written response to PwC's recommended option to 're-plan the approach to [Nexus] go-live and agree to "continue with a programmed delay", with a new implementation date between 1 February 2017 and 1 April 2017?' – it is the decision of Opus Energy to agree with this question and accept the proposed re-plan, as set out in Scenario C of the PwC Positioning Paper.

Opus Energy recognise that the stated Ofgem 'Success Factors' in your letter, render the current approach to the delivery of Nexus as too risky and that the Xoserve IT systems being delivered are, as you have stated, 'unstable or unsustainable' for a 1st October go-live.

Opus Energy further recognise that a re-plan would allow all industry participants to complete Market Trials, progress Regression Testing and to 'plan their individual programmes against a firmer implementation date'.

If you could confirm safe receipt I would be grateful.

Kind regards

Gemma Newsham



Gemma Newsham
Regulations Director
01604 673179 | www.opusenergy.com

Opus Energy Limited, Royal Pavilion, Summerhouse Road, Northampton, NN3 6BJ

This email and its attachments are confidential and intended solely for the use of the named recipient. Any views or opinions expressed are solely those of the sender and do not necessarily represent those of Opus Energy Limited. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and believe that you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and delete all copies from your computer. Thank you.

Opus Energy Limited, Registered No: 4382246, Opus Energy (Corporate) Limited, Registered No: 05199937, Opus Gas Supply Limited, Registered No: 06874709 and Opus Energy Renewables, Registered No: 7126582, Registered Offices at Lambourne House, 311-321 Banbury Road, Oxford OX2 7JH

From: Rob Salter-Church [mailto:Rob.Salter-Church@ofgem.gov.uk]

Sent: 02 June 2016 22:31 **To:** Rob Salter-Church